
 

 

                         

 

 

Melanie’s Thoughts 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Attendance 
Currently we are meeting regularly with 
the HSLO (Home School Liaison 
Officer) to monitor student attendance. 
Ideally we would like every student's 
attendance to be at least 95%. This 
would be approximately 10 days 
absent from school each year. Even 
with an attendance rate of 95% 
students of the thirteen years of 
schooling would still have had 2 and 
half terms off school!  
 
Our overall attendance rate for 2018 
was 90.68%.  
 
This year our overall attendance for 
each term has been:  

 Term 1 - 94.21%,  

 Term 2 - 91.52%,  

 Term 3 - 89.90%. 

Some things to think about:  

 Holidays - Try not to plan holidays 

during the school term. While 

there is paperwork to submit for 

extended leave this is still counted 

as an absence.  

 Appointments - Can you schedule 

your appointments during holiday 

time?  

 Remember every time your child is 

absent you MUST contact the 

school.  

Some Housekeeping 
End of day arrangements - please 
notify the school office is your end of 
day routine is different. If you have a 
change to bus routine etc., for safety 
reasons it is important that we know. 
 
Uniform - Leggings, tracksuit pants 
and representative jumpers, shorts etc. 
are not part of our school uniform. 
Please make sure your child is in their 
correct uniform.  
 
Footwear - All students from 
Foundation to Year 12 are expected to 
wear black leather shoes with their 
normal uniform. Not sneakers, can you 
please contact the school if you need 
support with this. (Work boots are not 
uniform). Sneakers are to be worn with 
sports uniform. 
 

 
Year 7 & 8 and the Fairfax Film Project Group 
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2020 planning  
Currently we are undertaking our planning for the 
2020 school year. Subject lines have been created 
and we are looking forward to planning a curriculum 
for the rest of the subjects over the coming weeks in 
preparation for our 'Secondary Rollover' in Week 6, 
Term 4. If know of any new enrolments or anyone 
that will not be here in 2020 can you please let the 
school know as soon as possible  
 
Turning into Teens Program 
Headspace have offered us the opportunity to run 
Tuning into Teens program next term. For this 
program to run we need to have a minimum number 
of parents participate. If you are interested in this 
program can you please let the school know as soon 
as possible 
 
Parent teacher Interviews 
This week we held our Parent Teacher Interviews for 
Semester Two. These interviews are a great 
opportunity to find out more about your child's 
progress so far this year and their goals for the 
upcoming term. If you would like a Parent Teacher 
Interview but were unable to attend this week, then 
please contact the school to make an appointment.  
 
Term 4 - No Hat, No Play 
Just a reminder as we heading to Term Four which is 
a 'No Hat, No Play' term.  This means that students 
need to wear their school bucket hat. If you need to 
purchase a new bucket these are available at the 
Front Office for $12.

 

School Chaplin 
I screen, you screen, we all screen… 

… but how should we screen? 
 
The right amount of screen time (TV, computer, 
phone use, etc.) can be hard to get right… but 
it’s really important to figure it out! 
 
It helps to think about your child’s screen use in 
the context of their overall health and wellbeing – 
for example, is online time getting in the way of 
their sleep and exercise? Is it impacting on their 
face-to-face connections with family and friends? 
The answers to these questions will guide you 
and help strike the right balance of online and 
offline activities for your child.  
 
It’s also worth considering things like your child’s 
age and maturity, the kind of content they are 
consuming, their learning needs and your family 
routine. It can be easy to focus only on the clock 
and how long your child is spending in front of 
the screen, but the quality and nature of what 
they are doing online, and your involvement are 
just as important. 
 
Let’s make conscious decisions around how we 
use, and let our children 
use their screens and 
figure out how we should 
screen today.  
 
Source: 
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents 
 

Up Coming Events Term 3 2019 
   

Week 9 
Fairfax Drama Group 
Tue 17 Sep Heat Up Lunch 
  Anna Speech 
Thu 19 Sep Year 7 Injections 
Fri 20 Sept Breakfast Club 
   
Week 10 
Preliminary Exams 
Mon 23 Sep Whole School Assembly 1:45 pm 
Tue 24 Sep Heat Up Lunch 
Wed 25 Sep Charlie & Chocolate Factory Excursion Melb 
Fri 27 Sep Breakfast Club 
  Year 12 Assembly 
  Last day Term 3 
Holidays 
 
TERM 4 
Mon 14 Oct First Day Term 4 Students and Teacher  

https://www.esafety.gov.au/about-the-office/newsroom/blog/how-to-encourage-good-screen-practices-for-your-child?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=eSafety%20news%20August%20-%20educators%202&utm_content=eSafety%20news%20August%20-%20educators%202+CID_44257f4bb67c6e7ffabf4f42fb758049&utm_source=Email%20marketing%20software&utm_term=Read%20it%20here
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwigwvydv8XkAhWWeisKHY_sDkAQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.verywellfamily.com%2Fwhat-kids-miss-out-on-when-on-a-screen-4106100&psig=AOvVaw0_Eju7D-Np45qF0V8FgU0x&ust=1568178746902904
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Primary News 
Assistant Principal 
Louisa Frost (Assistant Principal) 
It is hard to believe that we only have two weeks of 
term left, with so much going on time is certainly 
flying by. 
 
It was great to have so many parents at our Primary 
Assembly last Friday. This was an opportunity to 
celebrate all the wonderful things we have been able 
to be part of this term. If you were unable to attend, 
you can check out the speeches the Year 5 and 6 
students made in this issue of The Bridge.  All the 
students were very excited about speaking at 
assembly and I am very proud of the job they all did. 
 
Primary Assembly Award Winners

 

Foundation / Year One, Matthew, Charli-Ava and Chevy 
 

 

Year One/Two Oliver, Maya and Ryan. 

 

Year Three/Four Mason and Liam. 
 

 

Year Five/Six Matthew and Jayla. 
 

Primary Assembly Performance and Speakers 

  

Year 3-4 performed for the Assembly 
 

  

Year 3-4 perform at the Primary Assembly. 
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It was unfortunate that the weather didn't allow 
everyone to try out our new Ga Ga Ball pit.  I know 
the students would have loved to teach you how to 
play. 
 
Ga Ga Ball has certainly been a hit, with nearly every 
student in the school taking part in a game at recess 
and lunch each day. It has been fantastic to see all 
ages playing together and having fun. We are 
extremely grateful that the students from Swan Hill 
Specialist School could help provide us with this new 
equipment. 

 
The students get very excited in the Ga Ga Pit 
 

 
Students of all ages play in the Ga Ga Pit together. 
 

Year 5/6 
Louisa Frost  (Class Teacher) 
Year 5/6 students wrote and presented speeches 
about the events that had happened this term during 
the Primary Assembly.  
 
Book Week Dress Up  
In Week Five we had our annual book week 
celebration.  Everyone made an amazing effort to 
dress up. Some people were Disney princesses, 
animals, movie characters and book characters.  

Everyone showed off their costumes in the parade 
and we read the book Sorry Day which Montana will 
talk about.  
 
It was a splendid day and it was full of smiles and 
laughs.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank the 
parents for buying or making the costumes, without 
you us students wouldn’t be able to show off their 
costumes. 
 
Thank you for listening to our speech. By Mahayla 
and Esther 
 
PSSA Athletics Carnival 
Good afternoon parents, teachers and care givers.  
This term students participated in the PSSA sports 
carnival at Tooleybuc, along with many others from 
the district. 
 
In this carnival students participated in the 100m 
sprint, 800m run, 1500m run, 200m run, high jump, 
long jump, shot put, discus and relay. 
 
Some students went on to the next stage and went 
well too. 
 
Another exiting thing that happened that day was 
winning the whole carnival. Tooleybuc won the 
overall points and some of our relays had success 
too. 
 
Tooleybuc Central School would like to thank all of 
the parents for helping with the BBQ and the canteen. 
Thank you for listening. By Ashby. 
 
Year 6 RSL Excursion 
Brayden - On Wednesday the 4th September 2019 5 
year 6 students went to the Melbourne Shrine of 
Remembrance with the Swan Hill Branch of the RSL. 
It took 4 hours to get there and back and we had to 
leave from Swan Hill, as 6 other schools from the 
Swan Hill district also attended.  
 
Jayla - We got a little tour around the Shrine after 
taking part in the battle for Australia 1941-1945 
commemoration ceremony. 
 
Brayden - The guest speaker spoke about his 
grandfather’s experience on the island of Timor when 
it was take over by the Japanese.  
 
Jayla - We also heard about the battle of Bismarck 
Sea, Battle of Tulagi Island, Battle of Guadalcanal 
and Battle of Bougainville.  
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Brayden - At the start of the ceremony three planes  
from World War II flew over our heads and they were 
loud.  
 
Thank you for listening. By Brayden and Jayla. 
 
Nyah Sports 
Hannah - Good afternoon Parents, Teachers, 
Students and Caregivers. On the 23rd of August 2019, 
Tooleybuc Central School participated in the annual 
Nyah Sports. 
 
Jordan - Everyone tried their hardest, so it all came 
down to the final events, hurdles, sprint and relay. In 
the hurdles we got a great score.  
 
Hannah - In the sprints we did awesome. Finally it 
came to the relay, Tooleybuc got an early lead but a 
few baton drops from all the teams put us in second. 
 
Jordan - We stayed at that pace for the rest of the 
relay. The final average scores on the day were 
Tooleybuc 14.7, Nyah 14.9 and Manangatang 17.6.   
 
Hannah- Even though we came last we all had a go 
and had fun. 
 
Thank you for listening. By Jordan and Hannah. 
 
Book Week Reading 
For Book Week this year, we read the nominated 
books in the Australian Children’s Book Council Book 
of the Year Award. The books were called Sorry Day, 
Waves, Bouncing Back and The Happiness Box. 
There were two others that we didn’t get in time, they 
were Make Believe and Our Birds.  
 
Sorry Day, written by Vass Coral and illustrated by 
Leffler Dub, won the competition. Miss Wait read 
Sorry Day out to the whole primary, at the Book 
Week Parade. We also had a morning tea to discuss 
our thoughts on the books we read. 
 
It would be great to get more students to be involved 
next year. 
 
Thank you for listening. By Montana. 
 
Japanese 
Jean Duma (LOTE Teacher) 
Students in Years 5-8 have been very creative with 
their origami designs and learning about Mathematics 
in Japanese.  We have been practising different 
mathematical operations in Japanese using the 
following: 

 

 

+ たす  (tasu) 

- ひく  (hiku) 

÷ わる  (waru) 

x かける (kakeru) 

= は  (wa) 
 

 
Year 5/6 Origami 
 

With Spring upon us, our last few weeks of this term 
will focus on Sakura Matsuri – the Cherry Blossom 
Festival. 
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Secondary News 

Head Teacher  
Jean Duma (Head Teacher) 
There are many amazing things happening for our 
students.  Congratulations to our Year 7 and 8 
students who participated in the Fairfax Film Trailer 
last week.  We can’t wait to see the finished product 
at the Fairfax performance night in Swan Hill next 
Thursday.  Congratulations also to our athletes who 
competed at the CHS Athletics Championships in 
Sydney last week. 
 

Elective lines have now been set for Stages 5 and 6 
2020.  All students were given a copy of their 
electives which needed to be signed by both student 
and parent and returned to myself.  If this has not yet 
be returned please do so urgently.  The elective lines 
are as follows: 
 

Stage 5 2020 
Elective Line 1 – Food Technology and Visual Arts 
Elective Line 2 – IT Timber and Commerce 
Elective Line 3 – Agriculture and Child Studies 
 

Stage 6 2020 
Elective Line 1 – Hospitality and IT Timber 
Elective Line 2 – PDHPE and Computing Applications 
 

PDHPE / PASS 
Jean Duma (Class Teacher) 
Throughout Terms 2 and 3, students in Stages 4 and 
5 have undertaken Aquatics as part of their PE 
lessons.  Students have participated in water safety 
and survival sessions progressing through the Swim 
Survive levels, as well as some other water activities 
such as aqua aerobics.  I have been impressed with 
the willingness of students to participate in these 
activities and the support they have given to each 
other in performing rescues and other tasks for each 
of the respective Swim Survive levels. 
 

Currently our focus in PASS and PDHPE theory 
lessons have revolved around National Health and 
Physical Education Day and R U OK? Day which this 
year are both celebrated in Thursday 12 September.  
Our PASS students have organised tabloid activities 
for students in Foundation – Year 10 that support 
both of these days. Our Year 7-10 students have also 
been creating posters and postcards promoting both 
of these days.  

 
 

 
 

 
 

Fairfax Film Project 
Megan Purtill (Drama and Creative Arts Teacher) 
Week 7 saw all of Years 7 & 8 students participate in 
an in-school workshop with Script writer Kat Kats, 
and Film producer Lochie Hookway. The students 
attended workshops on script writing, sound 
recording and learned about the roles required on a 
film set. Each day the students were allocated 
different roles to perform on set from camera crew, to 
sound recorders, and make-up artists.  Each student 
was able to perform different roles throughout the 
week. The students thrived in the hands on 
environment, and were eager and willing to assist 
each day.  
 
By the 2nd day with Kat directing, Lochie was allowing 
students to run the shoots, with guidance and support 
from the sidelines. This was an amazing opportunity 
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for our students, not only gaining professional 
training, but being hands on in each of their various 
roles provided them with a great insight to future 
careers. The film trailer which starred two of our 
students, and was ALL filmed by all our Year 7/8 
students, will be premiered in Swan Hill during the 
FAIRFAX YOUTH INITITIVE FESTIVAL, and we 
invite all our families to attend THURSDAY 19TH 
SEPT at 7pm, Swan Hill Town Hall, this is a free 
event. 
 

 
Ella and Jordan setting up the camera. 
 

 
Jett and Isabella are ready to record. 

 
Year 7 & 8 filming on location. 
 

 
Year 7 & 8 filming on location. 

 
Beau reflects light on Will during filming. 

 
 



 
Term 3 – Week 8              Friday 20th September 2019 
                                                                                                           

 
   9   

 

 
Zarah checks the sound equipment. 
 

 
Anthony and Joshua have a final touch up before filming. 

 

Careers 
Kim Morton (Careers Teacher) 

Tooleybuc Central Career News 
Well done to Toby and Sean who have completed 
their IT work placement.  
 
All Primary industry students are on work placment 
this week and I look forward to hearing about their 
experiences. 
 
Work placement for Year 10 Engineering and Yr 11 
Automotive students will occur in Term 4 with 
studnets currently making their choices. 
 
Year 12 students who have almost finished their 
formal schooling should be updating their resumes 
and completing any applications required for 
accommodation, university special consideration, 
scholarships, Tafe etc.  
 
University of Melbourne Extension Program for 
Current High Achieving Year 11 Students 
Applications for this program open on Wed 18th 
September, so UOM are running an information 
evening at their Parkville campus. For details visit: 
https://study.unimelb.edu.au/connect-with-us/events-
for-future-students/all-events-listing/university-of-
melbourne-extension-program-information-evening  
 
For all VCE/HSC Students: 
Deakin Information Evenings 
Dance, drama, photography and visual arts. 
Date/Time: Thurs 19th Sep, 5:30 – 7pm. 
Where: Burwood Campus 
Cost: Free 
Register: https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/creative-
arts-and-design-information-evening-tickets-
60257504819  
 
University of Melbourne  
You can meet UOM staff and students at remaining 
‘Meet Melbourne’ sessions in September, to find out 
more and to register visit: 
https://study.unimelb.edu.au/connect-with-us/events-
for-future-students  
 
Swinburne Advice Nights 
You can learn more about the preference process as 
well as Swiburne’s offerings with their advice nights 
coming up: 
 
Wantirna Advice Night – 
When/Time: Tue 17th Sep, 4 pm – 6 pm. 
https://www.swinburne.edu.au/choose/events/wantirn
a  
 
 

https://study.unimelb.edu.au/connect-with-us/events-for-future-students/all-events-listing/university-of-melbourne-extension-program-information-evening
https://study.unimelb.edu.au/connect-with-us/events-for-future-students/all-events-listing/university-of-melbourne-extension-program-information-evening
https://study.unimelb.edu.au/connect-with-us/events-for-future-students/all-events-listing/university-of-melbourne-extension-program-information-evening
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/creative-arts-and-design-information-evening-tickets-60257504819
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/creative-arts-and-design-information-evening-tickets-60257504819
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/creative-arts-and-design-information-evening-tickets-60257504819
https://study.unimelb.edu.au/connect-with-us/events-for-future-students
https://study.unimelb.edu.au/connect-with-us/events-for-future-students
https://www.swinburne.edu.au/choose/events/wantirna
https://www.swinburne.edu.au/choose/events/wantirna
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Hawthorn Advice Night – 
When/Time: Wed 18th Sep, 4pm – 6 pm. 
https://www.swinburne.edu.au/choose/events/hawtho
rn  
 
Aviation Advice Night –  
When: Wed 18th Sep, 6pm – 8 pm. 
https://www.swinburne.edu.au/choose/events/aviation  
 
Important VTAC Deadlines – for 2020 Course 
Applications 
Applications:  
Are now open. 
Close – Monday 30th September at 5pm. 
 
SEAS Applications  
Open - Monday 5th August at 9am. 
Close – October 11th at 5pm. 
 
Scholarship Applications  
Open – August 5th at 9am. 
Close – October 11th at 5pm. 
 
Change of Preferences 
Close – 14th December at 4pm for December 2019 
offer.  
Close – 20 December 2019 at 4pm for 2020 offers.  
 
News & Updates 

Applying for Scholarships 

Have you often stumbled across the word 

‘scholarship’ and thought either it was just more 

paperwork to complete or that you may not be 

eligible? Well to help, here is an overview on the 

different types of scholarships available and where to 

find them. 

A scholarship is an award of financial aid for a 

student to further their education. They are awarded 

for many reasons and subsequently based upon 

various criteria, which usually reflect the values and 

purposes of the donor or founder of the scholarship 

award.  

There is a wide range of institutional access and 

equity scholarships, such as those to support 

students with financial disadvantage, difficult 

circumstances and the need to relocate for study.  

Scholarships are offered by many different 

organisations. The places to search for scholarships 

are: 

 VTAC - Access and equity scholarships, 

Indigenous Commonwealth scholarships and 

Academic Merit scholarships. 

 Directly at institutions.  

 Government, community and business 

organisations.  For example, those administered 

by the Victorian Department of Education and 

Training. Follow this 

link:https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/ 

. The Department of Education and Training 

administers over 200 different student 

scholarship awards annually. 

Depending on the type of scholarship you apply for, 

will determine what paperwork and evidence you will 

need to provide. Some categories require you to 

complete a written response, a statement of support 

or financial evidence. You can find out what is 

required by looking at the demonstration scholarships 

application before you apply.  

VTAC scholarship applications close on the 11th of 

October at 5pm. It is important you diarise this and 

make note of the appropriate paperwork you will need 

to prepare and provide. Remember, you will never 

know if you don’t apply! Good luck  

 

ACU Update 

CAP ATAR’s Released 

ATAR’s for the Community Achievers Program have 

been released and can be found on the ACU’s 

website here:   

https://www.acu.edu.au/study-at-acu/admission-

pathways/i-volunteer-regularly/how-the-cap-is-

assessed-and-offered  

 

Important Announcement for Bachelor of 

Occupational Therapy and Bachelor of Speech 

Pathology Applicants for 2020 

Back in 2017, ACU changed their pre-requisites for 

the above mentioned courses by removing some 

subjects which was approved by their Faculty of 

Academic Boards. These changes were listed; in the 

VTAC Year 10 Guide issued in 2017 (as well as 2018 

and 2019) and the VTAC future entry requirements 

page from July 2017 to July 2019 to assist students in 

choosing units of study for years 11 & 12 to meet 

course entry requirements. 

ACU understands that some future students may 

have used other ACU documents such as course 

guides or the 2019 course browser to select their 

subjects, which technically leaves them ineligible for 

their chosen course. Students will still be required to 

meet the required ATAR, however to ensure the most 

equitable approach to all applicants, they are 

reviewing the eligibility of those who feel they have 

https://www.swinburne.edu.au/choose/events/hawthorn
https://www.swinburne.edu.au/choose/events/hawthorn
https://www.swinburne.edu.au/choose/events/aviation
https://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships/
https://www.acu.edu.au/study-at-acu/admission-pathways/i-volunteer-regularly/how-the-cap-is-assessed-and-offered
https://www.acu.edu.au/study-at-acu/admission-pathways/i-volunteer-regularly/how-the-cap-is-assessed-and-offered
https://www.acu.edu.au/study-at-acu/admission-pathways/i-volunteer-regularly/how-the-cap-is-assessed-and-offered
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been disadvantaged on a case by case basis. To 

enquire further you can email 

futurestudy.mel@acu.edu.au or call ACU directly on 

03 9953 3548. 

 

Are you interested in making an impact on future 

generations, their environments, and their 

communities? 

You can gain the knowledge and skills needed to 

foster young people’s emotional and social 

development through a Bachelor of Youth Work at 

ACU. Your work will involve helping disenfranchised 

individuals, playing a role in reducing youth crime, 

and mentoring vulnerable people with their wellbeing 

and mental health. This bachelor degree also allows 

the option to pair studies with sociology or other 

electives that focus on outdoor experiences, exercise 

and nutrition. 

To read more, visit:  

https://courses.acu.edu.au/undergraduate/bachelor_o

f_youth_work   

 

Chisholm Institute Update 

New ‘Free Tafe’ Courses for 2020 

Chisholm will be offering two new courses next year; 

‘Certificate III in Early Childhood Education and Care’ 

and a ‘Diploma of Early Childhood Education and 

Care’. The diploma can be used as a pathway into 

further studies in education at other universities 

including Bachelor of Education (Primary) at La 

Trobe. 

 

Monash University Update 

Campus Tours in the September Holidays 

Tours will commence at 10am and run for 

approximately 1.5 hours, with an opportunity to see 

the on-campus accommodation at Clayton and 

Peninsula. For more information see and to book 

visit:  https://www.monash.edu/campus-tours   

To tour the allied health facilities at Peninsula 
Campus specifically, a tour will be running on 
Thursday 3rd October at 11am. To register visit: 
https://www.monash.edu/medicine/news/events/event
s/spring-break-campus-tour-peninsula 
 
Remaining Open Days 2019 

INSTITUTION DATE TIME CONTACT DETAILS 

Box Hill 
Institute of 
TAFE 
Lilydale 
Campus 

 
Sun 
15 
Sep 

 
10am 
– 3pm 

1300 269 445 
www.boxhill.edu.au/o
penday  

Chisholm 
Institute  
Dandenong  

 
Mon 
16 
Dec 

 
5pm - 
7pm 

1300 244 746 
https://www.chisholm
.edu.au/open 

Federation 
University 
of Australia 

 
 

 1800 333 864 
https://federation.edu
.au/openday 

University 
of 
Melbourne 
Dookie 
Werribee 

 
Sun 
22 
Sep 
Sun 
20 
Oct 

 
10am 
– 4pm 
10am 
– 4pm 

1800 801 662 
https://openday.unim
elb.edu.au/   

Victoria 
University 

 
 

 
 

1300 171 755 
https://openday.vu.ed
u.au/  

Collarts  Sat 
31st 
Aug 

10am 
– 3pm 

https://www.collarts.e
du.au/open-day  

Career Focus  

Occupational Therapist 

Occupational therapists assess and treat people who, 
due to illness, injury or circumstance, are limited in 
their ability to undertake everyday activities. They 
assist people to regain lost functions, develop their 
abilities and social skills as well as maintain and 
promote independence in their everyday lives to 
enhance health and wellbeing.  
 
Occupational therapists: 

 conduct tests to assess functional, emotional, 
psychological, developmental and physical 
capabilities 

 plan and direct specific therapeutic programs for 
individuals using recreational, remedial, social, 
educational or vocational (job-related) activities 

 select and design activities that improve an 
affected movement or function and help 
individuals to regain personal care skills 

 assist people to gain or regain skills in social, 
leisure and work environments through graded 
individual or group therapy and activity programs 

 monitor the progress of individuals and assist 
with the coordination of an appropriate health 
team 

 assist children with disabilities to integrate into 
education programs in schools 

 assess the ability of injured workers to return to 
their usual employment or perform alternative 
duties 

 design and modify the everyday environment of 
clients to allow for better access and 
independence 

 advise on the use of specialised equipment  

 assess the need for, develop and run health 
education programs 

mailto:futurestudy.mel@acu.edu.au
https://courses.acu.edu.au/undergraduate/bachelor_of_youth_work
https://courses.acu.edu.au/undergraduate/bachelor_of_youth_work
https://www.monash.edu/campus-tours
https://www.monash.edu/medicine/news/events/events/spring-break-campus-tour-peninsula
https://www.monash.edu/medicine/news/events/events/spring-break-campus-tour-peninsula
http://www.boxhill.edu.au/openday
http://www.boxhill.edu.au/openday
https://www.chisholm.edu.au/open
https://www.chisholm.edu.au/open
https://federation.edu.au/openday
https://federation.edu.au/openday
https://openday.unimelb.edu.au/
https://openday.unimelb.edu.au/
https://openday.vu.edu.au/
https://openday.vu.edu.au/
https://www.collarts.edu.au/open-day
https://www.collarts.edu.au/open-day
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 act as consultants to industry and government 
organisations  

 undertake research 

 teach in academic institutions, generally at 
tertiary level  

 assist with policy development for health and 
other areas. 
 

Occupational therapists may work in areas such 
as: 

 Aged Care – providing programs and equipment 
for people with medical and social problems 
associated with ageing.  

 Disabilities – working with people who have an 
intellectual, physical or sensory disability through 
planned activity programs over long periods of 
time. 

 General medicine – working in hospitals or 
private practice to assess and treat individuals 
with physically disabling diseases or injuries. 

 Occupational health – assessing the safety of 
work environments and injured workers, 
providing rehabilitation and advice about 
adaptations for their return to the workplace. 

 Health promotion – assisting people who want to 
achieve a balanced and healthy lifestyle. 

 Paediatrics – working in hospitals, private 
practices or schools to assess and treat children 
with disabilities, developmental delays or 
learning difficulties.  

 Psychiatry – assessing and treating individuals 
with mental illness and behavioral disorders 
through programs involving such methods as 
stress management. 

 Vocational rehabilitation – assisting injured 
workers to return to work. 

 
To consider working as an Occupational Therapist, it 
is helpful to have the following skills and attributes: 

 Patience 

 Able to show initiative  

 A flexible attitude 

 Practical, innovative and observant  

 Good problem-solving skills 

 Good interpersonal and communication skills 

 Able to maintain client confidentiality  

 Able to work independently or as part of a team 
 
To become qualified as an occupational therapist, 
you usually have to complete a degree in 
occupational therapy at university. To get into these 
courses you usually need to gain you VCE. 
Prerequisite subjects are usually one or more of 
English, biology, chemistry and physics are normally 
required. Make sure you check course entry 
requirements at your chosen institutions.  

 
Occupational therapists work in public and private 
healthcare settings. These may include general and 
children’s hospitals, aged-care facilities, rehabilitation 
centres, day care centres, community health centres, 
municipal councils, primary and secondary schools, 
prisons, centres for people with disabilities, 
independent living centres and other organisations. 
They may also work in private practice as clinicians, 
consultants or as injury management advisors. 
Occupational therapists are due to see a 14.6% 
increase in employment growth in the next 5 years.  
 
The following table outlines degree options currently 
available in Victoria: (This does not include single 
associate degrees or graduate entry courses). 
 

Occupational Therapy Degrees 
 
Institution Campus Course Duration ATAR 

ACU 
University 

Melbourne Bachelor of 
Occupational 
Therapy 

4 Years 65.50 

Charles 
Sturt 
University 

Albury-
Wodonga 

Bachelor of 
Occupational 
Therapy 

4 Years < 5 
offers 

CQ 
University 

Melbourne, 
Online 

Bachelor of 
Occupational 
Health and 
Safety 

3 Years < 5 
offers 

Deakin 
University  

Geelong 
Waterfront 
Campus 

Bachelor of 
Occupational 
Therapy 

4 Years 70.00 

La Trobe 
University 

Albury 
Wodonga, 
Bendigo, 
Melbourne,  
Mildura,  
Shepparton 
 

Bachelor of 
Applied 
Science/ 
Master of 
Occupational 
Therapy 
Practice 

2.5 
Years + 
1.5 
Years 

70.75 
– 
75.2 
or  
< 5 
offers 

Monash 
University 

Peninsula Bachelor of 
Occupational 
Therapy 
(Honours) 
(Indigenous 
Entry) 

4 Years < 5 
offers 

Bachelor of 
Occupational 
Therapy 
(Honours) 

4 Years 82.80 

Note: * NA – Not applicable or under 5 offers were previously made. The 
ATAR listed is based on the lowest selection rank plus adjustment factors. 
As subjects, course structures and requirements can vary between 
institutions, it is necessary to contact your chosen institution for further 
information. Sources: VTAC, Good Universities Guide, http://lmip.gov.au/  
 

Hens for Sale 
Approximately sixteen three year old Isa 
Browns hens for sale $2.00 each. Contact 
David McCarron at the school. 50305422. 

http://lmip.gov.au/
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VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 2019 
 
The New South Wales Government provides much of the 
necessary equipment and materials for the efficient running 
of the school.  However, to keep up to date with the latest 
textbooks and to supply materials for such subjects as 
technics, craft and food technology, parents are asked to 
make a voluntary contribution.  These are reviewed each 
year and kept to an absolute minimum, and are payable at 
the beginning of each school year. 
These contributions are important in ensuring that we can 
optimize learning opportunities for students.  Your 
cooperation in this regard is greatly appreciated. 
 

Current voluntary 
contributions 
including Technology 
Fee 

Infants and 
Primary 

$55.00 

Years 7 + 8 $100.00 

Years 9 + 10 $60.00 

Years 11 + 12 $60.00 

Agriculture 
Year 9 + 10 
elective 

$40.00 

Design and 
Technology Food: 

Year 9 + 10 
elective 

$75.00 

Drama (Fairfax) 
Year 9 + 10 
elective 

$50.00 

Industrial Technology Year 9 + 10 
$55.00 plus 
materials 

Primary Industries Stage 6 
$50.00 (plus 
materials) 

   

Wanted 
Second hand uniforms in good condition. If your child 
has outgrown their uniform please consider donating 
it to the school. 
 

 

LOST UNIFORMS 
Please name your uniforms so we can return items 
that are misplaced. Lost property is currently 
overflowing with items, so if your child is missing 
anything please encourage them to have a look. 
 
 

School Bags 
Tooleybuc Central School has school bags which are 
available to purchase from the front office. 

Large $58.00 
    

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Tooleybuc Central School Uniforms 
 

Hats 
TCS dark green bucket school hats $15, are available 
for purchase from the front office 
 

Tops 

Primary: Dark green polo shirt (TCS) 

Jumper (TCS) 

Girl’s summer culottes/green check 
dress 

Secondary: Green/yellow polo shirt (TCS) 

Rugby Jumper (TCS) 
 

Pants 

Primary &  
Secondary Boys 

Grey School Pants/ Grey Max Dax 
 

Primary Girls Green school pants/ Green Knee 
Length Shorts 

Secondary Girls Black school pants/ Green Knee 
Length Shorts 

 

Sport 

Primary & 
Secondary 

Yellow polo shirt 

Green basketball shorts 
Green tracksuit pants 

Sneakers 

 

Shoes 

Primary &  
Secondary Boys 
& Girls 

Black Leather Shoes 
 

 

Stockists of School Uniform 
 
Outdoors First 
Garments will need to be ordered so they can be 
embroidered, however they are a very reasonable price 
and the turnaround is very quick.  

Clark’s Gift Salon 

183 Campbell Street, Swan Hill – Phone 50321616 
 
PSW 
Bootleg Pants – Polyester 465 Bottle can be purchased 
online at http://www.psw.com.au/  
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
  

STUDENT 
ASSISTANCE 

SCHEME 
APPLICATION FOR 

SUPPORT 
 

If you would like an 
application for support 

please contact the 
school. 

Second Hand 
Uniforms 

 
The school is in need 
of  

 Secondary t-shirts 

and  

 Girls green and 

black school pants  

for our uniform pool. 

 

http://www.psw.com.au/
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Canteen Menu 2019 
 

 

PLEASE NOTE  
 Some items are no longer permitted by the 

Department of Health for School Canteens.  

 There are some price increases on some items. 
 

Recess Canteen not open 

Lunch        (all hot food must be ordered) 
 

Pie     $3.50 
 

Sausage Roll    $2.00  
 

Party Pie    $1.50 
 

Mini Pizza    $2.00 
(Ham & Pineapple or Bacon & Cheese) 
 

Dim Sims     $0.50 
(soy sauce–no extra charge)    
 

Chicken Nuggets   $0.50 
 

Honey Soy Chicken and Rice  $3.00 
 

Inghams Lasagne 200g  $4.00 
 

Tomato Sauce    $0.20 
 
Drinks  
Flavoured Milk    $2.00 
(Chocolate & Strawberry) 
   

Milo RTD milk 200ml (new item) $2.00  
 

Mount Franklin Sparkling 250ml can $2.00 
(lime, mango, raspberry) (new item)  
 

99% Juice 250ml – various  $1.20 

 

Bottle of water    $1.00 

 

Focus Playwater – various  $2.00 
 
Snacks      (do not include in lunch order, 
students to purchase at lunch time) 
 

Frozen Yogurt    $2.00 
(Strawberry and Mango) 
 

Berri Quelch frozen juice sticks  $0.50 
(new item) 
 

Chips (Honey Soy)   $1.00 
 

Peaches fruit cup   $1.20 

  

 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
20 Sep Mereeka Andrews Dianne Hansford 
27 Sep Kelli Edelsten Kathryn Foley 
 
Thank you to all volunteers who helped in the 
Canteen this year. More volunteers are always 
welcome. 
 

If you are unable to do duty on your rostered day 
please contact someone else on the roster and 
arrange a swap.  
 

Canteen duty is from 
10:30 am until 2.30pm. 

 
 
 
 

 
Lunch orders are to be written on a paper bag 
including students name and year 
(with money inside). Orders are then 
to be taken to front office by 
students or sent with the rolls. 

 
 

MOTORCROSS FUNDRAISING 
WANTED FLAGGIES 

Hi everyone welcome back to the 2019 school year.  
As next year is the major excursion year, this year will 
become the major year for fundraising.  Any money 
made will help reduce the costs of the camps making 
it affordable for all families.   
 

Over the last couple of years we have been flagging 
at Balaranld Motor cross, this  has become a major 
fundraising opportunity with $500.00 being made 
each time we flag! 
 
So I am asking for volunteers.   
We need 8 volunteers for each day we flag. Those 
students who are 16 are welcome to help too.  
Please see below a list of dates: 

 
Rd 6 22nd September 
 

Any enquires on what is involved please contact 
Cindy Funnell on 0429201397. If available to help 
please 
contact Mereeka Andrews on 0428292906 

Thank you 😊 
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Tooleybuc & Piangil District Fishing Club  

 

Tooleybuc & Piangil District Fishing Club is holding 

their AGM at the Tooleybuc Sporting Club on Sunday 

15th September 2019 at 7pm. 

 

All welcome.  

 

If you would like to be on the committee please see 

Les Gellie for nomination forms. 

 

Hope to see you there. 

 

🎣 🐟 🐠 🎣 
 

 
 
Portsea Camp Pira Group 
 
Vacancies are now available for the next camp which 
is from January 11th to January 17th 2020 (7 days) at 
a cost of $350 per child. Children must be between 
the ages of 9 to 12 years and payments can be made 
by instalments. 
 
The camp has a vast assortment of activities for the 
children including fishing, canoeing, art and crafts, 
cooking abseiling, giant swing, flying fox, swimming, 
a camp out in a tipi, disco plus many more finishing 
with a concert. All activities are supervised. 
 
All leaders and staff are police checked and have 
Working with Children accreditation and the children 
and monitored at all times. 
 
Full time medical staff are on duty at all times as well 
and a variety of meals are provided by the Chefs and 
specific diets are catered for. Children with special 
needs, with or without a carer and ethnic, religious 
and cultural diversities are most welcome. 
 
For more information please contact Mrs Noella Cook 
as soon as possible on 0477 017754 and if 
necessary please leave a message. Or visit the 
wbsite at www.theportseacamp.com.au  

Murray River Council’s Community 
Services Team has an expanding 
community transport service and are 
now on the look-out for more 
volunteer drivers. 
 
All volunteers are provided with 
training, ongoing support and 
mentoring. The amount of time 
someone may volunteer is 
completely up to the individual; every 
little bit counts! 
 
If this sounds like something you’d 
like to get involved in, contact your 
local Community Services Co-
Ordinator via 1300 087 004. 
 
We value your contribution to our 
community. 

Upcoming Dates 
 

 
 

Monday 23rd September 
 

Monday 14th October 
 

Monday 28th October 
 

 

http://www.theportseacamp.com.au/
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Scholarships for future teachers are now open 
The NSW Department of Education is offering a range of scholarship opportunities for high achieving students 
entering teacher education degrees after their HSC. Applications are now open for 2020 scholarships for 
future teachers. 
 

The scholarship programs for future teachers offer a range of benefits, including financial support whilst 
studying and a guaranteed permanent teaching position in a NSW public school on successful completion of 
studies.  
 

The scholarship programs for future teachers include:   
 Teacher Education Scholarships 
 Teacher Education Scholarships - Aboriginal 
 teach.Rural Scholarships   

 

teach.MathsNOW Scholarships are now open 
Parents and carers, this is for you. Do you know an industry professional or current university student in a 
career area requiring tertiary studies in mathematics - for example, in engineering, accounting, finance or IT - 
who would make a great secondary mathematics teacher? The teach.MathsNOW Scholarship offers an 
opportunity to change career path and retrain as a mathematics teacher in a NSW public school.   
 

teach.MathsNOW scholars will receive up to $50,000 in equivalent upfront course contribution fees, paid part-
time employment during studies and a guaranteed permanent teaching position in a NSW public school on 
successful completion.  
To find out more about these and other great opportunities, please visit the teach.NSW website and follow the  
teach.NSW social channels (Facebook, Instagram, Twitter). 
 

Scholarships for future teachers are now open 
The NSW Department of Education is offering a range of scholarship opportunities for high achieving students 
entering teacher education degrees after their HSC. Applications are now open for 2020 scholarships for 
future teachers. 
 

The scholarship programs for future teachers offer a range of benefits, including financial support whilst 
studying and a guaranteed permanent teaching position in a NSW public school on successful completion of 
studies.  
 

The scholarship programs for future teachers include:   
 Teacher Education Scholarships 
 Teacher Education Scholarships - Aboriginal 
 teach.Rural Scholarships   

 
teach.MathsNOW Scholarships are now open 
Parents and carers, this is for you. Do you know an industry professional or current university student in a 
career area requiring tertiary studies in mathematics - for example, in engineering, accounting, finance or IT - 
who would make a great secondary mathematics teacher? The teach.MathsNOW Scholarship offers an 
opportunity to change career path and retrain as a mathematics teacher in a NSW public school. 
teach.MathsNOW scholars will receive up to $50,000 in equivalent upfront course contribution fees, paid part-
time employment during studies and a guaranteed permanent teaching position in a NSW public school on 
successful completion. 
 

To find out more about these and other great opportunities, please visit the teach.NSW website and follow the 
teach.NSW social channels (Facebook, Instagram, Twitter).

https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=57d003d7d6&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=3f1250c0d6&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=2f61dedd5e&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=8d0c074665&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=3961a0069a&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=3b4f480920&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=e4f2c4d0b3&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=0f8fa51da2&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=57d003d7d6&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=3f1250c0d6&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=2f61dedd5e&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=8d0c074665&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=3961a0069a&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=3b4f480920&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=e4f2c4d0b3&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=0f8fa51da2&e=bb07ccc7b1
https://nsw.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b73da7775cca263240290668&id=440118508e&e=bb07ccc7b1
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Budweld Nursery 

Glenn & Julie Fulton 
Specialising in  

Mop Tops – Lily Pillys – Roses  
Citrus and more 

67 Hobson Road, Nyah 3594 
Budweld5@bigpond.com.au 
www.budweldnursery.com.au 

Direct Sales by appointment only 
0409 967 086 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

  

CRAIG DOMAILLE PLUMBING 
 

For Honest Reliable Service call 
Craig on 50305382 

50305594 Fax
 

NOW AVAILABLE 
1.8 Tonne Mini Excavator 

Septic Tank Cleaning/Installation 
Hot & Cold Water Installation 

Gas Works 
Roofing 

Gas & Wood Heater Installation 
Ducted Air Conditioner 

Services/Installation 
Agent for Lowara Pumps 

 

Free no obligation quotes 
Plumbing since 1985 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOOLEYBUC COMMUNITY HEALTH 
CENTRE 

 

The Health Centre is open 
 

To make an appointment please 
contact the 

Central Intake Service on 
1800 654 324 

 

Balranald Medical Centre- 50201055 
Swan Hill Medical Group- 50331711 

Swan Hill Primary Health Medical Clinic-
50339900 

Swan Hill Tristar-50322133 
Or Nurse on Call on 1800 022 222 

 
 

NURSE ON CALL 
Contact Nurse On Call via Health 
Direct for any after-hours advice 
This number can be used 
Australia wide. 

Ph: 1800 022 222 
See web page below. 

 
https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/ 
 

 

NYAH DISTRICT GOLF CLUB 
Golf Club House can be hired for 

MEETINGS PARTIES 
WEDDINGS etc 

Inquiries Phone 50302087 

 

Tooleybuc Post Office 
 

Newsagency 
 

Gift Shop 
 

Open  
Monday to Friday 7:00 to 5:00 
Saturday  9:00 to 12:00 
Sunday  8:00 to 11:00 
 

Phone: 03 50305303 

Tooleybuc and District 

Carpet Cleaning Service 

                                      

For domestic and commercial 
steam cleaning at competitive rates. 

 
Ring David Thompson on  

0447 000348 
for a free, no-obligation quote. 

 

 

 

Industrial, rural & domestic 

Agents for Tru-Built & 

McDonald Steel 

Real Sheds – Real Steel 

Matthew Loats Builder P/L 

  Phone: 0427 240 376 Fax: 

(03) 50 305 122 

 
 

DINE IN OR TAKE AWAY IN OUR 
FULLY LICENSED PREMISES 

 
TRY ONE OF ROSIES 
HOMEMADE PIES OR 

HAMBURGER PATTIES ! 
PHONE ORDERS WELCOME 

ANYTIME ! 
 

MENUS AVAILABLE AT SHOP 
TEL : (03) 50305444 

 
MON – THURS : 6am – 6pm 
FRI :   6am – 10pm  

  (cooking ‘til 8pm) 
SAT - SUN :    8am – 2pm 

PO Box 209 
Nyah West 3595 

A.H. (03) 50302725 

mailto:Budweld5@bigpond.com.au
http://www.budweldnursery.com.au/
https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/
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BRM   ELECTRICAL 
 
BRAD MORRIS 

e. brad@brmelectrical.com.au 
a. PO Box 91, Tooleybuc 2736 
m. 0400 067004 
 

domestic // commercial // industrial 
all general electrical installations & repairs 

solar systems // air conditioning // split systems 
switchboard installation & upgrades 

 
ABN-43 890 881 505  
VIC rec-22741           NSW rec-318397c 
 
 

CRAIG DOMAILLE PLUMBING 
 

For Honest Reliable Service call Craig 
on 50305382 
50305594 Fax 

NOW AVAILABLE 
1.8 Tonne Mini Excavator 

Septic Tank Cleaning/Installation 
Hot & Cold Water Installation 

Gas Works 
Roofing 

Gas & Wood Heater Installation 
Ducted Air Conditioner 

Services/Installation 
Agent for Lowara Pumps 

 

Free no obligation quotes 
Plumbing since 1985 

 
 

 
 

 
DINE IN OR TAKE AWAY IN OUR 

FULLY LICENSED PREMISES 
 

TRY ONE OF ROSIES HOMEMADE PIES 
OR HAMBURGER PATTIES ! 

PHONE ORDERS WELCOME ANYTIME ! 
 

MENUS AVAILABLE AT SHOP 
TEL : (03) 50305444 

 
MON – THURS : 6am – 6pm 
FRI :   6am – 10pm  

  (cooking ‘til 8pm) 
SAT - SUN :    8am – 2pm 
 
 

TOOLEYBUC COMMUNITY HEALTH 
CENTRE 

 

The Health Centre is open 
 

To make an appointment please 
contact the 

Central Intake Service on 
1800 654 324 

 

Balranald Medical Centre- 50201055 
Swan Hill Medical Group- 50331711 

Swan Hill Primary Health Medical Clinic-
50339900 

Swan Hill Tristar-50322133 
Or Nurse on Call on 1800 022 222 

 
 

NURSE ON CALL 
Contact Nurse On Call via Health 
Direct for any after-hours advice 
This number can be used Australia 
wide. 

Ph: 1800 022 222 
See web page below. 

 
https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/ 
 

 

NYAH DISTRICT GOLF CLUB 
Golf Club House can be hired for 

MEETINGS PARTIES 
WEDDINGS etc 

Inquiries Phone 50302087 

 

 

SHED 

Industrial, rural & domestic 

Agents for Tru-Built & 

McDonald Steel 

Real Sheds – Real Steel 

Matthew Loats Builder P/L 

  Phone: 0427 240 376 Fax: 

(03) 50 305 122 
 

Tooleybuc Post Office 
 

Newsagency 
 

Gift Shop 
 

Open  
Monday to Friday 7:00 to 5:00 
Saturday  9:00 to 12:00 
Sunday  8:00 to 11:00 
 
Phone: 03 50305303 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
Justice of the Peace 

At Koraleigh 
 

Kanny Miller 
0421 759095 

Leave a messagE 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:brad@brmelectrical.com.au
https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/
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 STUDENT ASSISTANCE SCHEME                          
APPLICATION FOR SUPPORT 

 

Personal   Details 
 

Student’s Name:       Class/Year:   

Home Address:       
         
 

Parent/Guardian Name:     

 Family Support   Reason Support is Needed 

             
             
 

Support Details Assistance can be provided with uniform/books/excursions 
 

 Details of Request:      Amount 
             
             
             
 

The information provided will be treated in confidence.  Please forward this application to the 
Principal.  There is a limit to the amount each child can access. 
 
Signature of parent/guardian:      Date:     
 
Approved/Principal Signature:      Date:     
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Term 1 2019 
 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat/Sun 

Week 9 

Term 3 

September 

16 17 
Anna Speech 
 

18 19 
Year 7 Injection 

20 
 

 

Week 10 

Term 3 

September 

23 
Preliminary 
Exams  
 
Whole School 
Assembly 
1:45 pm 
Tooleybuc 
Sporting Club 
Auditorium 

24 
 

25 
Charlie and the 
Chocolate 
Factory 

26 27 
Year 12 
Assembly 

 
 

Holidays 30 1 2 3 4  

Holidays 7 8 9 10 11  

Week 1 

October 

Term 4 

14 
First Day 
Term 4 
Students and 
Staff 

15 16 17 
HSC Exams 
Begin 
 

HSC English 
Standard Paper 
1 9:50 – 11:30 
am 
 

HSC VET Prim 
Ind 1:55 – 4:00 
pm 
 

Aspire Me 
Drama Camp 
Yr 5/6 
 

18 
HSC English 
Standard 
Paper 2 9:25 – 
11:30 am 
 
Aspire Me 
Drama Camp 
Yr 5/6 
 

 

Did you know that you can make 
payments to  
your child’s school online?  
 
We have launched an online payment 
portal linked to the school website to make it easier 
for you to pay for  
school related expenses.  This is a secure payment 
page hosted by Westpac. 
 
 

What expenses can be paid online? 

 Voluntary School and Subject Contributions 

 Excursions      Sport 

 Sales to Students     Other 
 

How? 
Log onto the School Web site at  
www.tooleybuc-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/  
Click on ‘Make a Payment’ and follow the prompts to 
make a payment via Visa or MasterCard. 

 

http://www.tooleybuc-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/

